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The Pleasant Hill schools will open for the 2017-2018 school year Monday, August 21, 2017 at 8:10 a.m. for the first full day of school.
	School will begin at 8:10 a.m. and dismiss at 2:15 p.m. on August 21, 2017.  Regular daily hours (8:10 a.m.-3:06 p.m.) will begin on August 22, 2017.  Early dismissal due to heat will be determined.
	PreK classes will meet in the Pleasant Hill Elementary school building located in Pleasant Hill.  All PreK students must have up-to-date immunizations (including chicken pox), physicals, and lead screenings.  The first day of PreK will be August 21, 2017. 
	Kindergarten students must have a physical, dental exam, vision exam, immunization record, social security number, and certified birth certificate on file before entering school.  To enroll, students must be five years of age before September 1, 2017.  Kindergarten is a full-day program which also begins Monday, August 21, 2017.
	Students are requested to register in the elementary school office beginning August 07th from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  High school registration will be August 07th from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the high school office.  
This year Pleasant Hill CUSD #3 will be holding an afternoon/evening registration on Tuesday, August 08, 2017 from 3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.  Parents/students are encouraged to bring your registration information and school supplies that day.  Our office staff will be here to answer any questions you may have and students will be able to leave their school supplies in their classroom.
	The law requires all students from out-of-state and those entering PreK, kindergarten, sixth, and ninth grades to have current school physicals.
	Kindergarten, second, and sixth grades must have dental exams.  Kindergarten students need a vision examination; these must be turned in to the office on or before August 21st.  It will be necessary for all students (K-12) to have their immunization records updated by August 21st.   If there are questions regarding the health or dental requirements, please phone the school office (217-734-2311).
	The registration & book fees will be $60 for high school and $50 for K-8.  Driver’s Education fees will be $50.  Registration fees do not include technology fees, lab fees, fine arts fees, and home economics fees.  Please contact the school for the fee amounts.
	Regular lunch cost will be $2.30 for elementary students in grades PreK-8 and $2.35 for high school students in grades 9-12.  Breakfast is $1.00 per day for PreK-12.  Milk is 30 cents.
	All students participating in sports must have proof of insurance or a signed insurance waiver turned in to the office.  Also, a physical is required before starting practice.  A waiver of insurance must be signed and submitted to the office prior to practice.
